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1.         HMRC consults on sanctions for tax avoidance

On 22 July 2015, the UK tax administration HMRC has opened a public consultation on imposing sanctions on “serial avoiders” of tax and “serial promoters” of tax avoidance schemes, in case these schemes are defeated by HMRC. A defeated scheme would trigger a warning period during which the taxpayer is under increased scrutiny and reporting obligations. Repeated use by a taxpayer of schemes that are defeated would result in surcharges, refusal of certain reliefs and public naming. Promoters too would become subject to a monitoring period resulting in a conduct notice in cases of repeated promotion or implementation of such schemes.
The document also includes the government´s response to a previous consultation on the same topic.

-        Consultation document , 22 July 2015: EN


2.       CJEU Advocate-General: No VAT on trading of Bitcoins

On 16 July 2015, EU Court of Justice (CJEU) Advocate-General Juliane Kokott delivered her opinion in the Swedish preliminary ruling case David Hedqvist, C-264/14, on the VAT treatment of exchanging Bitcoins into a “traditional”, legal currency. According to the Advocate-General, the exchange of a pure form of payment (in this case, the Bitcoin) for a legal means of payment or vice versa is a supply of a service for consideration that is VAT-exempt. Advocate-General opinions are not binding for the CJEU judges.

-          Opinion: DE (available in many EU languages, not EN)
-          Referred question: EN (all EU languages)


3.       UN development conference fails to set up UN tax body – Competences of Tax Committee widened

On 16 July 2015, the UN member states concluded their 3rd International Conference on Financing for Development in Addis Ababa, Ethiopia. Reportedly, a number of developed countries blocked the setting up of global tax body, leaving the OECD as main tax player in the international arena. This is a disappointment for many developing countries which see the OECD´s policies driven by the interest of its members, developed and emerging economies, despite the OECD´s efforts to consult developing countries in BEPS and other projects. The compromise reached calls for the strengthening of the competences of the UN Committee of Experts on International Cooperation in Tax Matters to improve its effectiveness and operational capacity. The CFE has observer status with that Committee and regularly attends its meetings.

The OECD, together with the United Nations Development Programme, launched the “Tax Inspectors Without Borders” initiative to help the tax administrations of developing countries benefit from the expertise of skilled tax inspectors from developed and emerging economies.

-          UN Press release: EN
-          OECD press release: EN
-          UNDP/OECD “tax inspectors without borders“ initiative, press release: EN
-          OECD tax side events: EN
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